February 5, 2003

Mr. Joe Hutchison

Deputy Executive Secretary

Teachers Retirement System

Commonwealth of Kentucky

479 Versailles Road

Frankfort, KY  40601-3800

Actuarial Impact - 03 RS BR 1204/SB 76

Dear Joe:

As required by KRS 6.350, we have prepared an actuarial analysis of the impact of 
03 RS BR 1204 on the Kentucky Teachers’ Retirement System.  The bill would add a new section of KRS 161 to allow a surviving spouse to apply for disability retirement on behalf of a member with five or more years of service credit if the member was on approved leave and died while on approved leave.  The Medical Review Committee must determine that the member was mentally incapable of making application on his or her own behalf within one year of last contributing service.

If the deceased member is approved for disability retirement benefits under this procedure, the surviving spouse will be entitled to survivor benefits.  The surviving spouse must make application within one year of the member’s last contributing service for members that die after the effective date of this bill.  For any member that died on or after January 1, 1999 and before the effective date of this bill, the surviving spouse must make application by December 31, 2003.  If the member’s accumulated contributions were refunded subsequent to death, survivor benefits payable under this section will not be payable until the surviving spouse has repaid the refunded contributions in full.

Since the number of individuals meeting the required circumstances described in the bill would be extremely limited, the impact of this bill on the Retirement System would be negligible.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Macdonald

Principal, Consulting Actuary
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